Those of you who have received our Family magazine may have noticed
an article that is in error. The article states that St. Martha will be
closing this June, this is incorrect. There is also a statement that is
misieading about Our Lady of The Blessed Sacrament school.

We want to clarify that St. Martha will NOT be closing this June. This is
primarily because of the canonical appeal by parishioners of the
decision to close the parish. A parish cannot be closed while an appeal
is in progress, until a judgement has been made by those in authority.
The earliest we predict that could happen would be June of 2026. So
again, St. Martha will be open minimally until June, 2026.

In regards to the school, it will be open for the academic year of 2025-
2026. You may have heard recently that all of the schools in the
Diocese, including Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament schooli, are
included in the Diocesan Strategic Plan for Catholic Education and,
while we expect some administrative changes to be announced, our
school will be open for the September, 2025 to June, 2026 school year.

We are sorry for any confusion this may have caused and realize that it
has been a challenging and tumultuous year for our parishioners, We
encourage and sincerely appreciate your continued support of our
Parish and School.



